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The catalyst for our discussions here today is the resolution that was submitted by Rainbow Mennonite Church of Kansas City prior to this year's Annual Assembly. As part of the process for any resolution submitted for consideration, this resolution was referred to the Resolutions Committee, made up of Anita Kehr, past WDC moderator Doug Penner, and myself. We pursued further discussions with representatives of the Rainbow congregation in both written and face-to-face conversations, seeking to clarify the intent and the outcome they hoped to achieve. Given the impact that adoption of this resolution might have on WDC's relationship with the broader church, we also consulted with Terry Shue and with MC USA Executive Director Ervin Stutzman.


As a result of these conversations, the committee recommended that the resolution be presented at the 2014 Annual Assembly for discussion only, allowing for a year-long discernment process for WDC during which we could maintain conversation with the broader church and providing WDC delegates adequate time to engage in thoughtful, prayerful discernment. The committee further recommended that the Executive Board appoint a task force to oversee this discernment process. Both Rainbow Mennonite Church and the Executive Board approved these recommendations. The task force introduced earlier was then appointed with the charge to “foster discernment on . . . information from MC USA regarding membership guidelines and polity; the proposed resolution from Rainbow Mennonite Church, and enhanced WDC delegate involvement.”


The resolution was then presented to the delegate assembly this summer; and the Discernment Task Force was introduced as well. Representatives from Rainbow Mennonite Church were also invited to share their intentions for this resolution. Rainbow's congregational chair, Keith Jantz, stated at the Assembly, “Rainbow Mennonite Church submits the following resolution in an effort to ease the pressure on pastors performing same sex marriages within the church.  While our congregation strongly supports transition to a more tolerant approach to these situations, we are fully aware that granting pastors latitude to perform same sex marriages within the WDC would not only be incongruent with MC USA polity . . . , but would also not be agreeable to some congregations within WDC and other Mennonite conferences across the nation. . .


This resolution is designed to remove pressure from our pastors regarding officiating same sex marriages.  Such activity would be locally determined by the individual congregations and only allowed under clear affirmation by the congregation. . . Concern has been expressed that this resolution usurps the power of the Leadership Commission and its review process.  That is not the intent, nor the nature of this resolution, which in itself merely provides a guideline for the commission on this single issue and, in essence, confirms a decision that the Leadership Commission of WDC has made previously. 


In the process of exploring possible change in current MC USA polity, our fervent desire is to progress with discussion and discernment of the idea of modification of WDC and/or MC USA’s approach to the issue of officiating gay marriages without exacerbating polarization to the point of causing congregations to elect to leave their regional and national affiliations.”
